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SMG#28 has studied the paper from TSG SA WG1 making proposals for work
transfer from SMG1 to 3GPP (Tdocs TSG1#1(99)080 and 081) and provides its
feedback to TSG_SA#2.
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SMG#28 has studied the paper from TSG SA WG1 making proposals for work transfer from SMG1 to
3GPP (Tdocs TSG1#1(99)080 and 081).

SMG agrees to the general principle of transferring responsibility for UMTS work to 3GPP while
retaining GSM topics within SMG and proposes that 3GPP immediately takes over the UMTS 2x.xx
series of specifications and reports. A number of these have now reached approved status, while others
are still in various states of preparation.

The question remains on what to do about items which are common to GSM and UMTS. SMG
considers that the list in Annex 1 of the above tdoc 081 contains many items which may be called up
from UMTS specifications but feels that most of these are unlikely to need further major change and
should stay in SMG.

Those where the main work is important to GSM and UMTS and is still ongoing in the services area
are provisionally identified as:

02.57 Mobile Station Application Execution Environment (MExE); Stage 1
02.78 CAMEL; Stage 1
02.XX SIM application toolkit (SAT); Stage 1

It is proposed that work on these Specifications become the joint responsibility of SMG and WG1,
with responsibility for approval of the output jointly with SMG and TSG SA. The above list may be
reviewed by both groups as the work progresses.

It is recognised that some minor further work on any of the remaining GSM 02.xx specifications may
be relevant to UMTS and in that case WG1 may request SMG for appropriate work or changes.


